
Minutes of the 1835 Town Hall Committee 

 

November 2, 2012 

 

 

The meeting came to order at 6 p.m. at the 1835 Town Hall building. Members present 

were Vern Gaw, Cindy Secord, Ron Pichierri, Beth Stuerman, Ken Stidsen, Jo-Ann 

Cummings, Paul Cormier, and Joann Drown. Matt Stalmach was not present. Selectman 

Brian Patacchiola also attended the meeting. 

 

The recorder’s report and the treasurer’s  report were not read at this time due to the fact 

this meeting is only open for one hour. 

 

Ron made a motion, seconded by Joann, to pay Needham Electric Supply Co. of Canton, 

MA 02021, $217.06, invoice #S2927193001, dated October 11. 2012, from the 

Maintenance account. The motion passed 8-0.  

 

Paul made a motion, seconded by Ron, to pay North Star Construction Services Corp., 

200 Mt. Laurel Circle, Shirley, MA, invoice #6722, in the amount of $507.50, for 

complete inspection of the roof. This motion passed 8-0. 

 

Vern stated that he hopes to go to Boston to talk to the architects. 

 

The committee then proceeded to go over the architects plans. 

 

Each committee member voiced his or her thoughts on how best to proceed with our 

plans for the Town Hall building. 

 

Old Business: 

 

Vern stated that he has a meeting with the selectmen next week, to go over costs, etc., for 

the septic system. 

 

Ken presented the committee with a Request for Quote; Historic window repair and 

restoration. 

 

Beth and Jo-Ann informed the committee about the merits of different ways to secure the 

back door, and how a card system would work. They will discuss with Judy Janda as to 

which system would work best. 

 

Ron made a motion, seconded by Paul, to adjourn the meeting at 7 p.m. The committee 

voted 8-0 in favor of the motion. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Joann Drown, Recorder 

 



 

 

 

  

 


